IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN TUESDAY, DECEMBER 9, 1975

Present: Chairman John E. Taft, William F. Toomey and John C. Powers.

The statutory requirements as to notice having been complied with the meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Chairman John E. Taft.

Collective Bargaining

The Executive Secretary reported that he and the town Labor Relations Counsel, Mr. Murphy, had met with representatives from both Police and Highway unions and, after discussion and clarification of those points in contention, both unions signed and executed their collective bargaining contracts for 1975-76.

The Board of Selectmen then signed the Police contract for the year July 1, 1975 - June 30, 1976 with the I.P.B.O., Local 315, and the Highway contract for the year July 1, 1975 - June 30, 1976 with Local 1156.

Report to District Attorney - Highway Department

On the subject of the report, prepared by Town Counsel, to the Middlesex County District Attorney's office involving the Highway investigation, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To submit to the Honorable John J. Droney, District Attorney, Court House, East Cambridge, in accordance with G. L. c.44, Section 62, the letter and materials prepared by Town Counsel involving the Sudbury Highway Department investigation.

And it was further

VOTED: To authorize the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen to sign the letter dated December 9 addressed to the Honorable John J. Droney, said letter and attached materials to become a permanent part of these records.

There being no further business to come before the Board, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m.

Richard E. Thompson

Executive Secretary/Clerk